Public Hearing for
Establishment of Sewer District
											
Date & Time:		January 25, 2023		7:00 PM
	
Place:			Haverling Highschool		Cafeteria

Present:	Supervisor, Ronald Smith; Councilmen John Lysyczyn, William Glosick, Hal Bailey, Michael Palermo

Also Present:	Community Infrastructure Specialist, J.C. Smith; Tim Steed, Hunt Engineer

List of Public attached

Supervisor Smith opened the Public Hearing for proposed Lake Salubria Sewer District at 7:00pm.  

Community Infrastructure Specialist, J.C Smith mapping errors were found in the prior district’s boundaries. Hunt Engineers have corrected the map and the district needs to be formed.  He reviewed the history of studies performed around the lake and the need for a sewer system in this area.  

Hunt Engineer, Tim Steed reviewed the project and mapping corrections showing the new boundaries.  There were properties included in the original mapping that are already served in a district.

J.C Smith announced the funding received to date and potential funding that has been applied for.  With the funding approved to date the total estimate cost per household is $668.08 annually.  Arbor Development would also help with hook up cost for families that qualify.

Questions and Answers:

Are the figures presented tonight without the properties that were removed from the incorrect mapping?
Yes

Who is responsible for the cost if a pump fails?
The pump is replaced by the district if it fails.

Does a septic tank get removed or is that were the pump would go?
The septic tank does not need to be removed.  Typically, what would happen is the bottom would be broken up so it does not hold water.  If the pump would be placed in that location, the side of the septic may be broken up.  Each property may have different needs.


What if the home already has a pump?
A survey was done and identified approximately forty-five houses that would need a pump.  Each resident would be contacted to discuss their specific needs during the design process.  The landowner would have to agree to an easement for the work to be done on their property.

Will undeveloped land get charged a hookup fee?
No.  If there is no structure there is no fees.

How far down until you need a pump?
Typically, ten to fifteen feet but it depends on the topography.

How do they levy sewer cost on individuals?
Volume would be metered at the water facility.

Does a leach field need to be removed?
No, leach fields can be left.

What voltage are the pumps?
110 to 220volts.  If someone does not have room in their electric box they may need to upgrade.

Jeff Muller stated that $668 annually is a bargain and requested the Town Board approve the project.

Mr. Szabo thanked the Town Board for their efforts and for putting together the presentation.

Supervisor Smith thanks everyone for attending and closed the Public Hearing at 8:05pm.


Respectfully submitted,


Rhonda Tobias
Bath Town Clerk
.





   
